
FACULTY SENATE ANNOUNCEMENTS 

27 April 1999 

We would like to ask that all Senators do the following to aid in reporting the minutes 

correctly: a. To aid in identification, please stand when recognized to speak on issues. 

b. To aid in clarification of motions, forms have been provided near each Senator. 

When making a motion or amendment, please fill out the form and forward it to the Chair of the 

Faculty. 

The Chancellor has approved the following resolutions from the 30 March 1999, Faculty Senate 

meeting: 

#99-5 Spring 1999 Graduation Roster, including honors program graduates, subject to 

completion of degree requirements. 

#99-7 Revisions to the ECU Faculty Manual, Appendix C. Personnel Policies and Procedures 

for the Faculty of East Carolina University. 
#99-8 Revisions to the ECU Faculty Manual, Part I. 

#99-9 Interpretation of the ECU Faculty Manual, Appendix D, Section IV.G. Initiation of 

Recommendations, relating to search committees. 

#99-10 Editorial change to the ECU Faculty Manual, Appendix D, Section VI. 

#99-12 Curriculum matters contained in the 11 February 1999, and 25 February 1999, 

meeting minutes. 

In order to avoid confusing faculty members wishing to apply for a 1999-2000 University Teaching 

Award (alumni or Board of Governor) an editorial change has been made to the Teaching 

Effectiveness Committee's report. The deadline for submitting nomination letters from the unit 

code administrators has been changed from September 30 to September 15 (#3, 7". line). This 
change will allow for all University Teaching Award deadlines to be consistent. Please make this 

change on your copy of the report. 

Applications for the 2000-2001 University Teaching Grants and Research/Creative Activity 

Grants are now available in the Faculty Senate office for interested faculty. The deadline for each 

grant is as follows: Teaching Grants 12:00 noon on Friday, 1 October 1999 

Research/Creative Activity Grants 12:00 noon on Wednesday, 15 September 1999 

Faculty Senators and Alternates interested in serving next year as the Chair of the Faculty's 

representative on one of the various University Committees should contact the Faculty Senate 

office no later than Friday, 7 May 1999. 

A special thanks is extended to Chancellor Eakin for providing the funds for refreshments 

throughout the year for the Faculty Senate meetings. 

The next Board of Trustee meeting is scheduled for Friday, 14 May 1999, beginning at 9:00 a.m. 

in the Mendenhall Student Center. A copy of the meeting agenda will be available for review in the 
Faculty Senate office. 

Plans are now being made for the third annual Teaching Awards Ceremony to honor upcoming 
recipients of the three teaching awards: Alumni Teaching Excellence, Board of Governors Award 
for Excellence, and Board of Governors Distinguished Professor. The ceremony will begin at 9:00 
a.m. in the Hendrix Theatre on Wednesday, 5 May 1999 (Reading Day). Chancellor Eakin will host 

a reception immediately following the event. Please make plans now to attend. 

Academic Committee Chairs are reminded of the Thursday, May 6, 1999, deadline for Committee 

annual reports.  



Parking and Transportation Services 
April 1999 

Stree(Whys 2 
pointing You in the Right Direction 

A Portion of Founders Drive to Close 

Preconstruction site preparation for the new Science and Technology Building will begin this summer. 

Founders Drive currently travels directly through this area. Thus, beginning in late June or early July 1999, 

Founders Drive will be closed between Christenbury Gym and the English Annex. The campus community will 

be notified via email announcements of the specific dates for street closings and parking adjustments. 

What does this mean to you? Adding it Up 
* No through traffic on Founders Drive - ... the Gains and Losses 
between the English Annex and Christenbury 
Gym. 
a Umstead Lot: 

- 42 Resident Spaces 
ice - 2 Handicap Spaces 

- 3 Metered Spaces 

© Staff parking south of the Flanagan 
@.:: will convert to resident and handicap 

© Staff parking east of the Flanagan Building 
will convert to handicap parking. Lot South of Flanagan: 

* Only Umstead/Slay resident students, Health Services patients, - 17 Staff Spaces 
maintenance, service, emergency vehicles, and vehicles with handicap + 14 Resident Spaces 
permits will be permitted beyond Wright Circle to the area south of the 
Flanagan Building. + 3 Metered Spaces 

© A temporary roadway will be built with entry/egress from E. Tenth East of English Annex: 
Street for warehouse traffic, maintenance, service, and emergency - 4 Staff Spaces 
vehicles only. P 

* Dowell Way, near Fletcher Residence Hall will reverse directions. It East of Flanagan: 
will become ONE WAY exiting the campus toward Fifth Street. - 2 Staff Spaces 

© The private lot (P2) adjacent to the General Classroom Building will + 2 Handicap Spaces 
be removed. The lot situated between the Austin Building and Rawl 
Building will be reopened and designated for private (P2) permits. Private (P2) Lot: 

ee - 38 Private Spaces 
More inside... 
¢ Highlights of Other Projects Causing Temporary Adjustments Raw//Austin Lot: 

@ for Parking + 30 Private (P2) Spaces 
¢ Rapid Shuttle Service Offers an Alternative to Parking on Campus 
e Early Vehicle Registration Set to Begin + New state-of-the-art 
¢ Parking Consultant to Advise ECU facility for ECU!  



  

       

    

Rapid Shuttle Service lanned C ges Related to C« nstruction of 
Allows an Alternative — : a _-* arr 

to Parking in the 

Central Campus 

     

   

    

     

     

  

Let’s face it, times have changed, and 

the convenience of parking right outside 

of your office or dormitory is changing 

too. With the numerous construction and 

renovation projects planned for the ECU 

campus and the projected increase in 

enrollment, students, staff, and faculty 

may be looking for alternative parking 

places sooner than they think. Did you 

    

   
     

Rapid Shuttle Parking 
FOR STUDENTS, STAFF, AND FACULTY 
Shuttle runs Mon - Fri, 7 am - 6 pm 

on regular class days. 

Use ECU TRANSIT for later in the evening 

    
   

       
       

   

          

    

  

PRIVATE (P2) MOVES 
BETWEEN RAWL/AUSTIN 

CONSTRUCTION ZONE 

know there are several hundred EMPTY ience & Technology Building 5 
ws 2 STAFF east of Flanagan Bidg. 

PARKING SPACES not utilized each day, become HANDICAPPED CLOSED 

and at all times of the day? POSTED: 
| RESIDENT, PATIENT, HANDICAP, 

EMERGENCY & SERVICE 

The new stadium parking lot holds = VEHICLES ONLY Parking Key 

more than 600 vehicles and is virtually spiel 9; ripe teat HD Focuty & Sof 

unused on weekdays. Better yet, the new STAFF SPACES enn Registered 
rs ‘ ‘ va 

lot and the other lots adjacent to Minges “CE oad apie FO Commuter 

Coliseum are served by ECU Transit \Y SHUTTLE BE Freshmon 
: : : ; DROP OFF/ EP Resident 

Rapid Shuttle Service, with buses arriv- a <a PICK UP tracted Sothig 

ing and departing regularly on class days. iene ¥ Visitor Porking 
Motorcycle Parking 

Rapid Shuttle Service is available 

between the Rapid Shuttle lots and 

Christenbury Gym; and between these 

lots and Joyner Library, Monday through 

%* Handicapped Parking Area 
= Curb Cuts 

  

Friday, 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. If you are Sar Ree Z 

remaining on campus after 6:00 p.m., _ BECOMES ONE-WAY 

ECU Transit Service is available until ee 

10:00 p.m. for the return trip. 

fg f ; 
ECU Transit is funded mostly 4 re Please drive carefully as people become 

through student fees; however, ECU % accustomed to these changes. 
Parking and Transportation Services also 

provides some funding, including a 

portion of the annual staff parking fee. 

Staff and faculty should feel free to use 

the transit services as an alternative to 

trying to park on campus. An ECU One 

Card is all that is needed to ride. ECU 

Transit schedules are available in 

  

e Student Health Center Expansion: A portion of the RESIDENT lot north of Slay Residence Hall will be utilized for the construction area. Anticipated to begin June 30, 1999. 

e Gray Gallery Project: Several STAFF spaces in the lot situated between Jenkins Art and Garrett Residence hall will be utilized temporarily for a laydown site. Anticipated May 1999 - January 2000. 

Menticnhal Sbadent Coster e Renovations to former Print Shop in Old Cafeteria Complex: i STATE ED VEHICLE spaces will be utilized temporarily for a laydown site. Anticipated April 1999 - October 1999. 

e “Smart Classrooms” Upgrade Projects: Several STATE O ICLE spas east of Austin Building will be utilized over the summer. Anticipated May 1999 - August 1999 

¢ Cooling Tower Project: Several RESIDENT spaces in the lot north of Slay will be blocked temporarily as a safety precaution during installation.     
  

 



Early Registration 

for 1999-2000 Permits 

Students, staff and faculty may register vehicles for the 

next academic year beginning in May. Students enrolled for 

fall should receive a vehicle registration application by mail 

over the summer.The deadline for students to register a 

vehicle and have the permit mailed to their permanent 

address is July 23, 1999.After that date, students must regis- 

ter in person. 

New this year is ON LINE VEHICLE REGISTRATION for 

enrolled students.This service is available via the “Student 

Desktop” at www.student.ecu.edu and allows students to 

complete an application form and make payment by Visa or 

Mastercard, or they may print the form and mail it with a 

check. Decals will be mailed to students upon receipt of 

payment. 

Staff and faculty who do not have a multi-year permit 

must register their vehicle(s) and obtain a new permit. Multi- 

year permits are valid through August 1, 2000, and do not 

require the owner to re-register until summer 2000. Informa- 

tion regarding staff and faculty vehicle registration will be 

sent via campus mail later this spring. 

As announced last year, the annual parking fees for 1999 

- 2000 will increase.The parking fee for Resident, Commuter, 

Freshman, Handicap, and Staff/Faculty will increase to $120. 

The Limited permit will increase to $60.The Limited permit 

is available to students residing off campus who have earned 

31 or less credit hours; or to any student, staff or faculty 

member wishing to pay a lesser parking fee for limited 

parking privileges. The private parking permit fee will 

increase to $360, with a waiting list for those interested. 

Need Parking Information? 

Look on the web: 

www.ecu.edu/parking 

StreetWhys 
—_ StreetWhys is published each semester by ECU Parking 

CAROLINA and Transportation Services. Inquiries or comments 

RE should be directed to: 

David Santa Ana, Director 

Parking and Transportation Services 

Pat Gertz, Director 

Parking and Traffic Services 

Johnnie Eastwood, Manager 

External Operations 

Elaine Briley, Director 

Central Motor Pool 

Leslie Craigle, Director 

Marketing for Business Services 

ECU Parking and Transportation Services 

305 E. Tenth Street 

Greenville, NC 27858 

Phone: 252-328-6294 

Parking and Transportation Services 

A Division of ECU Business Services 

ox) Recycled paper. Copied with nonstate funds. 

Consultant to Advise University on Parking Situation 

ECU Parking and Transportation Services is in the process of securing the services of a parking consult- 

ant.This firm will come to ECU and make a full professional analysis of the parking situation. They will survey 

all facets of the ECU community, make recommendations to maximize the current parking conditions, and 

suggest changes. Their recommendations will be based on their observations, feedback received from students, 

staff, faculty, and visitors, and knowledge and experience brought with them from other institutions they have 

helped.The staff and management of ECU Parking and Transportation Services looks forward to working with 

this consulting firm, and hopes that everyone will participate in providing input when requested. 

Parking and Transportation Services * (252) 328-6294 www.ecu.edu/parking  



Name 

Sargent, Andrew 

Mahar, Matthew 

Senne, Terry 

Felts, Michael 

McMillan, Doug 

McCammon, Michael 

Ciesielski, Constantine 

99-16 McGhee, Susan 

99-6 Treole, Kathleen 

99-11 Allen, Rose 

TEACHING GRANTS COMMITTEE 

1999-2000 FUNDED TEACHING GRANTS 

Unit 
Chemistry 

Hith & Human Perf 

Hith & Human Perf 

Hith & Human Perf. 

English 

Hith & Human Perf 

Ind & Tech 

HIith & Human Perf. 

Allied Health Sc. 

Allied Health Sc. 

Title of Teaching Grant Proposal Amt. Awarded 

Molecular modeling in the undergraduate curriculum 

Development of computer module for exercise testing 

and evaluation 

The teaching portfolio: promoting pre-service teacher 

professional growth 

Development of web-based multimedia 

courseware for HLTH 3010, health problems 

Multidisciplinary and electronic approaches to classical 

mythology 

A web-based approach to practical experiences in clinical 

exercise physiology 

Incorporating automatic data collection (ADC) 

technology into construction supervision CMGT 4664 

RCLS 3232, disability survey for theraputic 

recreation: applications for distance learning 

Using digital recordings of normal and disordered 

voices in training speech-language pathology graduate 

students to evaluate voice characteristics 

Using active learning techniques to incorporate 

assistive listening devices (ALDs) into an advanced 

course in amplification methods 

$6797 

$7349 

 


